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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE TOQUERVILLE 
SECONDARY WATER SYSTEM  

WASHINGTON COUNTY, UTAH 
 
Meeting date:               February 13, 2024 
Time:   5:00 p.m. 
Location:  212 Toquerville Blvd, Toquerville, UT 84774 
Participants: Board members including Joey Campbell, Dave Jessop, Ty Bringhurst, 

Mayor Justin Sip and Mindy Mees.  Zach Renstrom was not present.  
                                        Other meeting attendees are noted on the attached sign-in sheet. 
 

1. Discussion and consideration for approval of 2024 watering times 
 
The board discussion was optimizing the watering schedule for agriculture users. Ty 
Bringhurst mentioned that Lorin Lowe had been granted permission at the previous 
board meeting to have all his property on the same watering schedule, starting in 
March.  
Dave Jessop raised a concern about low water pressure, speci�ically mentioning that 
Mike was the only one facing the issue from last year.   
Joey Campbell proposed a change to the schedule, suggesting removing Old Church Rd 
to the north from the red zone and placing it in the orange zone. 
After a thorough discussion the board �inancialized a new watering schedule. The red 
zone will now include Paul and Naegle, the green zone will have Mike, and the yellow 
zone will have Gilbert.   

 
Joey Campbell made a motion to approve the 2024 watering schedule with the 
changes, the motion was seconded by Ty Bringhurst, and all voted aye.  
 

2. Discussion of water pressure  
 
This was discussed with the watering schedule.  

 
Ty Bringhurst commented that for the next board meeting we need on the agenda to 
discuss if the bylaws allow new agriculture service if the area is within the service area, 
and discuss the new zone change with Toquerville City to have half acre agriculture lots.  
 
Ty Bringhurst recommended a board meeting in May 2024 to evaluate the new 
watering schedule.  
 
Dave Jessop made a comment that Toquerville City and Washington County Water 
District will meet to discuss the City taking over the TSWS system, then come back to 
TSWS board for discussion.  
 
Anita Lowe asked if there is anything set up if homeowners are watering off schedule. 
Dave Jessop commented that there is no water policing, but if District staff or the public 
is in the area and notice a violator a letter will be sent. Mr. Jessop suggested to Anita if 
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she sees someone watering outside of their time, to take a picture and send it to Mindy 
so a letter can be sent out. 
 

3. Consider approval of November 13, 2023, TSWS Board Minutes 
 
Ty Bringhurst made a motion to approve the November 13, 2023, minutes, the 
motion was seconded by Dave Jessop, and all voted aye.  
 
 
The meeting adjourned upon motion.  

 






